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February 12,2013 BPC # 13-0057

The Honorable Antonio Villaraigosa
Mayor, City of Los Angeles
City Hall, Room 303
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:
I

RE: APPROVAL OF NON-NOMENTARY DONATION OF EQUIPMENT VALUED AT
$21,758.05 FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE FOUNDATION FOR THE BENEFIT
OF TRAFFIC SAFETY AND EDUCATION PROGRAMS FOR VALLEY TRAFFIC
DIVIS ON

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their
approval.

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, February 12, 2013, the
Board RECEIVED the Department's report relative to the above matter.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS'n;~~
MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant

Attachment

AN EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER
www.LAPDOfllifle.org
www.joinLAPD.com

c: Chief of Police
ASB
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FEB 0'7 2013

FROM: Chief of Police

TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department's Report and
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of
equipment for the traffic safety and education programs for Valley Traffic Division
(VTD).

RECOMMENDED ACTION

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS: AMOUNTNALUE:

Los Angeles Police Foundation (#014-13)
Ms. Cecilia Glassman, Executive Director
515 South Flower Street, Suite 1680
Los Angeles, California 90071
(213) 489-4636

One portable Virtual Driver
Interactive Distracted Driving
Simulator
One portable PA system
One Child Passenger Safety
Simulator Training Seat
Two canopies with LAPD logos
Two table covers with logos

$10,274.00
$ 3,l84.05

$ 2,200.00
$ 4,500.00
$ l,600.00

Total $21,758.05

DISCUSSION

The donation will give Valley Traffic Division the opportunity to reach out to youth and parents
in local communities with educational tools and materials needed to complete the task. The
equipment will be used to educate youth about the dangers of distracted driving in a safe,
controlled environment, and prevention of driving under the influence. Itwould also provide
classes to youth and parents in the community on child passenger safety seat awareness and
installation.

Prior to the completion of the one year warranty period, VTD will seek additional funding
sources to extend the warranty period. No expressed or implied commitments or promises were
made to the donor or representatives of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential
treatment, endorsement, or recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any
Los Angeles Police Department patents.
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Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code,
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Los Angeles Police
Department.

Ifyou have any questions, please contact Officer Arturo Ornelas, Community Traffic Services
Unit, Valley Traffic Division, at (818) 644-8023.

Respectfully,

CHARLIE BECK
Chief of Police
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TO: Commanding Officer, Administrative Services B-ureau

FROM: Commanding Officer, Valley Traffic Division

Sl.JBJECT: REQUEST TO ACCEPT DONAnON

It is requested that Administrative Services Bureau approve and forward correspondence to the
Board of Police Commissioners to accept the solicited donation in the amount of $21.785,05
from th¢ Los Angeles Police Foundation. The donation will give Valley Traffic Division the
opportunity to reach out to the youth and parents in our local communities with educational tools
and ma~erials needed to complete the task. The education will be focused on preventing DUTs,
distracted driving, and the proper installation and harnessing of child safety seats all in the effort
to lowd A's and K's within the San Fernando Valley.

i

DONO~ INFORtViATION;

Los Angeles IJolice Foundation
Ms. Cedilla Glassman, Executive Director
515 Sotl:l:h Flower Street, Suite 1680
Los Angeles, California 90071
(213)489-4636

L rr '.-l

No expressed or implied commitment or promises were made to the donor or representatives of
the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or
recommendation, and the donor is not allowed the use of any Los Angeles Police Department
patent. '

Should Y10U have any questions or require further information, please have a member of your
I ,

staff c . Sergeant Stephen Egan or Officer Arturo Ornelas at (818) 644-8023.

Attachments


